

September 12, 2016

Attendance; Beth Bentley, David Prater, Kathy Koors, Rob Cebriak, Kevin Dengel, Jonathon Bradshaw, Lynette Prater, Beth Bartter, Donna Staten, Kristi Nye, Jim Slates, Greg Miller

Called to order: 7:31pm

Approval of Minutes – Motion to approve 5-2-16 minutes; Lynette Prater, 2nd Rob Cebriak, approved.

Treasurer's Report (attached) - Kathy Koors

- Touched on support GLIMB flyer and Amazon account.
- 2015-2016 audit report from Mr Valladares basically stated that what he reviewed seemed in order.
- A thank-you note was received from GJPS for the video system.
- Motion to approve budget as submitted; a 2nd, approved.

Director's Reports:

Mr. Cebriak-GLHS Director

- Picture day went well. Friday the 23rd will be an additional chance to get buddy buttons if you didn't get yours done.
- Marching practice is going well.
- 88 freshmen in the band.
- A tuba was purchased with \$1,000 each from Middle School South and East.
- · Cards & Magnets are done.
- October 1st is the Logan Festival.

Mr. Jonathon Bradshaw - Middle School South

No report.

Mr. Greg Miller- Middle School West

- 82 students in the 7th and 8th grade bands.
- Mr. Miller thanked the boosters for giving them the ability to purchase music and books prior to collecting the money from students.
- 130 students are set for fittings on September 20th, 22nd, and 26th.
- Upcoming concerts: November 1st is the 8th grade concert and November 3rd is the 7th grade concert. Both start at 7:30.

Ms. Ballard - Middle School East

No report.

Mr. Dengel - Orchestra

- August The Orchestra meeting was held last week.
- Friday the 16th is movie night. Will have a count for popcorn needed by Wednesday.

Mrs. Shellhammer - Jazz

- August 1st through 5th there were 55 students at the Kickoff Camp. There were plenty of high school students and alumni
 around helping out.
- · Lots of help from community business: Retting, Menchie's, Whit's, etc.
- Jazz band meeting was held on September 7th at 6:45 am.



Concession Report – Jim Slates

We may need to have the Visitor's booth popcorn machine serviced, or replaced if it can't be fixed.

Fundraising Report – Marla Becker (not present)

Had a busy summer.

Volunteer Report – Kristi Nye

Small events are filled up but Varsity Friday night games are running short and need more volunteers.

Uniform Report – Donna Staten

- Only \$136 owed from the uniform fittings, which is great.
- This week will be the first full uniform and bus dressing.
- Wanted to thank the Maruseks for the donation of fans.

Old Business

- This Eagle Scout Projects
 - o Trevor Prater, building cubbie storage for hats and color guard continues to get paperwork approved and starting drawings. A motion to fund project up to \$200 was made by Rob Cebriak, 2nd by Jim Slates.
- Spiritwear Trisha Rose (not present) Should have designs in about 3 weeks.

New Business

- Instrumental Music Camp reimbursement
 - o \$900 of the \$1500 from music camps has been used.
 - o After discussion, it was decided to change the presentation and reimbursement form, not the boosters' policy on reimbursement. Mr. Cebriak and Mr. Miller will revise the GLIMB camp reimbursement form after the band fittings are complete.
- Wanted A thank-you note will be sent to the Wilhelms for the donation of the new refrigerator for the Visitor's booth.
- A shutoff valve inside the Sugar Shack needs to be installed by maintenance before a new water heater is installed.
- We need to change the Booster tab on the Gahanna Bands website to point to glimb.weebly.com. Mr. Miller will make the change.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn; Kevin Dengel, 2nd Greg Miller Meeting adjourned at: 8:41pm

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Gokcen, GLIMB Secretary